
 

   

 
File No.: 4254.10 
 
 June 2, 2022 
 
Vitaly Golubev 
Sunterra Horticulture (Canada) Inc. 
124 Bannister Road 
Winnipeg MB  R2R 0S3 
VGolubev@profileproducts.com 
 
Dear Vitaly Golubev: 

 
Re:  Mill Creek Processing Plant - Notice of Alteration Approval – Environment 

Act Licence No. 2288 RRR  
 
 Thank you for your notice of alteration dated May 11, 2022. The alteration will  
add a 135 cubic foot baler to the Sunterra Horticulture (Canada) Inc.’s Mill Creek peat 
processing plant. The proposed addition will improve the efficiency of the processing 
facility and will not increase the plant’s existing production output.   

 
I am satisfied that the potential changes in the environmental effects resulting 

from the proposed alteration would be insignificant. I approve the notice of alteration 
under section 14(2) of The Environment Act. 

 
All clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 2288 RRR remain in effect. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Elise Dagdick, Environment Officer, 

Environmental Approvals Branch, at Elise.Dagdick@gov.mb.ca or 204-619-0709. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
    Original Signed by 
 James Capotosto 
 Director 
 
c. Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Tyler Kneeshaw - Environmental Compliance 

and Enforcement 
Asit Dey, Elise Dagdick - Environmental Approvals Branch 
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